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POWNAL SELECT BOARD

POWNAL VALLEY FIRE STATION

POWNAL, VT

TUESDAY, APRIL 17, 2007

SPECIAL MEETING

MINUTES

Board Members Present:  Chairman Nelson Brownell; Vice Chair Don Prouty; Donald Stone; Steve Kauppi; 

Absent:  Harry Percey

Also Present:  CAT-TV, Bennington Banner, approximately 35 people including Rescue Squad members, Town Office Committee, Planning Commission, DRB, Town Office Staff and residents.
Nelson Brownell opened the Special Meeting at approximately 7:00 p.m. 
Mr. Kauppi moved and Mr. Stone seconded to approve the agenda.  The motion carried.

A joint meeting was held to discuss a proposal for use of the former Bartels property, located on Center Street, as a Rescue Squad/Municipal Building.

Mr. Kauppi discussed that both the Rescue Squad and Town Office have out grown their buildings.  Mr. Kauppi presented his ideas and sketches for a Rescue Squad and Town Office Complex.  The proposal presented allows for the Rescue Squad to be located in the lower level and the Town Offices on the upper level.

The Rescue Squad has $ 250,000 available to use as matching funds for this site or to locate on another site should one become available.  There was discussion about matching grants and that the Rescue Squad may be eligible for additional state funding.
Frank Lamb, member of the Town Office Committee, spoke about how the committee was formed some years ago to find a solution for the current building.  In many ways the current building is not up to code and space is very limited.  Mr. Lamb discussed how Mr. Bartels’ property became available for sale and that Mr. Bartels stated that he would like the Town of Pownal to own this piece of property for their municipal office.  The committee brought the proposal to the Board of Selectmen and then negotiated to purchase the property. 
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Rescue Squad Chief, Scott Feathers discussed that the building the squad was leasing was sold last year and that they are temporarily using space at the Pownal Protective Fire Station.  They too are very crowded.  Mr. Kauppi approached him with this idea of a joint complex at this location.  The squad ideally would like to be in the center of the town.  One of the biggest concerns is access to US Route 7.  Mr. Kauppi has spoken with Vtrans to see how this could be made possible.  Scott Feathers also liked the idea of using Rescue Squad funds as matching funds for a grant.  They are also aware that there are certain things that need to be done to make it a viable dual complex.
Mr. Brownell wanted to make sure that everyone was aware that this would be a joint ownership type complex; sometimes it creates problems.  The squad felt that many things could be worked out beforehand.  The lower level would have its own electric etc.       Mr. Brownell stated that there will be a need for a design study and the complex would be subject to state codes and requirements.
Doris Lillie, Town Office Committee member and Lister, stated that the proposition before us that a squad building be placed on the Bartels property with a possible secondary additional of town offices above it is neither prudent nor practical for a number of reasons.
Linda Sciarappa agreed with Mrs. Lillie in as far as the building plan presented did not meet the needs of the Town Office and that it should be architecturally designed.
Town Clerk Karen Burrington was not sure that this property is ample to take care of both the Rescue Squad and Town Office needs.

There was an ongoing discussion recognizing the fact that a feasibility study would need to be done.  It was suggested by Ruth Botzow for the town to have a more inclusive feasibility study of the entire municipal property.  The study should include the current town office, church, town green and present fire station.  Eve Pearce echoed Ruth Botzow’s suggestion and thought the town should also consider other possible uses for the property; it would be nice to have a nice town center.  There was consensus from the audience that it would be advantageous to combine resources for a dual complex study.
It was clarified that the Bartels building would be demolished.  The historic value and character of the building has been considered.  The structure has suffered a lot of structural damage beyond the fire damages.  The building had also been altered from its original state.
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In response to comments made that the Rescue Squad has defined its needs and that the Town Office has not, Karen Burrington stated that the Town Office needs office space, a safe, meeting rooms and bathrooms; we just don’t know the exact measurements at this time.

The Selectmen were in agreement to do a feasibility study that would provide them with the necessary information needed for the board to make a decision about combining the two projects.  The Rescue Squad was concerned that these studies would take too long.
Mr. Brownell is going to Montpelier next week for a meeting and he would inquire about grant availability and time frame for applications.  The squad felt that they could wait six months and that they could be more patient if the town is favorable about the joint venture.

Frank Lamb expressed his concern that the Rescue Squad is a private corporation which provides services to the town.  If they were a municipal entity then he would say lets make this happen.  Mr. Lamb didn’t feel that the town should try to combine a private and a public use into this one structure.  Mr. Lamb also stated that the town needs to decide what happens to the existing building; whether to remove or sell it.  If the Selectmen want the Town Office Committee to move forward with the Town Office, say so and they will start looking into a feasibility study and grant money.
Mr. Prouty moved and Mr. Kauppi seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:43 p.m.  The motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Sciarappa, Admin. Asst.

POWNAL BOARD OF SELECTMEN:

_________________________________

______________________________

Nelson Brownell, Chairman



Don Prouty, Vice Chairman

_________________________________

______________________________

Steve Kauppi





Donald Stone

Approved:  _______________________

